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The evaluation of monitoring data needed to support management questions and adaptive management decisions is highly dependent on coordinated, standard procedures for data collection and exchange.  Significant collaboration and agency level agreements are required to ensure these critical components are in place and maintained.  Work on data management strategies and associated products have been advanced at a regional level and are currently being coordinated through the Pacific Northwest Aquatic Monitoring Partnership.  However, additional input and coordination with fish management agencies is needed to more directly and explicitly connect this regional data strategy with the regional monitoring strategy for VSP and habitat and hatchery effectiveness.  Some of the key data management components that need explicit agreements and coordination include:

· Agreements and documentation of  where, what and how data will be stored and how to access it;

· Standard language for management and exchange of data;
· Standard metadata (documentation of data) for the monitoring data collected or derived by  analysis;

· Standard documentation of monitoring designs and methods through protocol library and editor tools;

· Standard documentation of metrics collected and indicators derived;

· Standard procedures for data validation and quality control; and
· Regional data stewards and programmers for regional assistance and management of metadata and data storage systems in accessible media or locations.
A follow-on collaboration workgroup session(s) specific to the data management needs of VSP and Habitat and Hatchery monitoring and evaluations facilitated by CBFWA and PNAMP should be convened in late November or early December 2009.  
